
 

Northport Village Corporation 

Utilities Department Minutes 

February 17, 2017 

 

Present 

Judy Metcalf, David Crofoot, Superintendent Richard McElhaney, Wendy Huntoon, William Paige and 
Amy Eldridge 

David Crofoot called the meeting to order at 2:31 p.m. 

Minutes 

Wendy H. moved to approve the minutes with corrections. All in Favor.  

Review of Financials  

The committee completed a review of the financials. Discussion: David C. mentioned a couple of line 
items that were showing on the 2 closing of financials that need to be corrected.  Dick M. mentioned 
that line item 6055, office services for $ 600.00 was budgeted but was not on the January spreadsheet.  

A discussion about the plant operator responsibilities and the CSO filling in for him for a couple of 
weeks following the plant operator’s knee operation occurred.   

Visitors Concerns 

No visitor concerns were presented.   

Superintendent's Report



 

 

 



 

 

Judy M informed the NVC Office personal who needs to be aware of the sewer backup.  Stevens Is the 
company whom is taking responsibility for the backup.  The owners of 794 shore road should be 
submitting a claim to their home insurance as well as have NVC contact Maine Municipal Association 
be aware of the backup and have Stevens file a claim on their end as well.  Stevens said that they would 
pay for all cost accrude due to to the back up.  Judy M. advised that all bills need to be sent to Stevens 
and a request for proof of payment sent to NVC. 

 



 

A discussion about the George Street water leak, how much water was lost and to bill the party at fault 
for the estimated amount of lost water at wholesale costs was had.  See more information under Water 
Leak in the Superintendent Report. 

Dick M. spoke with Todd Martin the principle of Edna Drinkwater School. Bill P. and Dick M. are 
scheduled for March 3rd to develop a sampling plan and to take first draw samples for lead testing on 
March 9. 

Other Business 

Dick M. advised that we have another water leak that was determined to be a 10 gallon per minute leak.  
Dick M. will contact Dan Webster to put out a message on BaysideMaine.com.  Bill is completing a 
preliminary check.  

March 18, 2017 will be the next Utilities meeting.   

Meeting adjourned at 3:31 p.m. 
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